BEFORE THE MISSOURI PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

William L. Gehrs, Jr.
V. Complaint #EC-2018-0033

Empire District Electric Company

Motion to Allow Inquiry of Third Party

In Empire District Electric Company’s response to Staff Data Request 0001-0003
question number 6: “Did the customer at 602 W. 5th St. pay one customer charge for every two
floors of said structure?” Empire District Electric Company answered “Yes, because on October
31, 2007, Empire was asked to change unit numbers back to one per two floors to allow the
building owner to remodel and, upon completion, Empire would be notified when tenants moved
in and would be notified of the actual number of units. Empire was not notified by the customer
of a change in units, and Empire was not aware of a discrepancy between Empire’s CIS and the
actual number of units until this case was filed.”

Said customer in his recent Petition for Declaratory Judgment filed in Jasper County
Missouri as Case Number 18 AO-AC00918, a copy of said petition attached hereto as Exhibit 1,
in paragraph 14 states, “Plaintiff and Defendant agreed that Plaintiff would only be billed for
these three (3) meters on the outside of the building.”

And that the statements of Empire and the Customer are opposite, Complainant would
ask permission of the Commission to present Empires answer to Customer and obtain

Customer’s response thereto, without violation of our confidentiality agreement.

Respectfully submitted,
> ! M

‘i.f }\/ /)/) i/
W.L. Gehrs, Jr. '
201 N. Wall #17
Joplin, MO 64801
budgehrs@yahoo.com



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I HEREBY CERTIFY that a true and correct copy of the foregoing document was sent via
electronic mail or U.S. Mail, postage prepaid, on June ‘SN2018 to the following:

The Empire District Electric Company
Sharrock Dermott, Esq.

602 S. Joplin Avenue

Joplin, MO 64801
sdermott(@empiredistrict.com

Brydon, Swearengen & England, P.C.
Diana C. Carter, Esq.

312 E. Capitol Avenue

PO Box 456

Jefferson City, MO 65102
dcarter(@brydonlaw.com
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Missouri Public Service Commission
Staff Counsel Department

200 Madison Street, Suite 800

P.O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102
staffcounselservice(@psc.mo.gov

Office of the Public Counsel
Hampton Williams

200 Madison Street, Suite 800
P.O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102
opeservice@ded.mo.gov





